
 

April 30, 2011 

A special meeting of the Weston County Commissioners convened at 1:03 p.m. with Chairman 

Tom W. Bruce presiding.  Present for the meeting were Commissioners:  Jerry Shepperson, 

Marty Ertman, Lenard D. Seeley, County Clerk, Mamie C. Krank, and Sheriff Bryan Colvard, 

Commissioner Randy Rossman was absent.  Ted Ertman, a Mallo Camp Board Member was 

also present for the meeting.  This special meeting was called for the purpose of security 

training. 

 

Security and Observation Techniques 

Weston County Sheriff Bryan Colvard presented a training class for the members of the 

Commission and County Clerk in security issues and observation techniques.  Sheriff Colvard 

related the color scheme that is used:  green, no threat, yellow, heightened awareness, red, 

threat is eminent or occurring, black, threat has been realized or has occurred and been 

resolved.  Sheriff Colvard recommended being in stage yellow at all times.  Sheriff Colvard 

went through some training techniques using photos and scanned images to teach observation 

skills and what to look for when assessing threats.  Deputy Pat Watsabaugh participated in the 

training by walking past the room and members were asked to describe observations made, 

clothing the Deputy was wearing, and if weapons were present.  Both Sheriff Colvard and 

Deputy Watsabaugh were thanked for their presentation.   No action was taken. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 

5:23 p.m. 

 

 

        

 

Tom W. Bruce 

Attest:  Mamie C. Krank                   Chairman 

 County Clerk  


